
 SELECTMEN’S MEETING – May 12, 2016  
 

Present:    Richard Bielefield, John Strasser, Margaret Connors 
     Jennifer Gaudette 

 
Guests:     Chief Clark 
 
 
The board met with Chief Clark to discuss the building permit application and associated fees. 
The board set a new fee schedule after discussing with Chief Clark.  The board discussed the 
visit schedule for the permits and Chief Clark noted that he does not charge the town for the 
phone calls, emails and some of the visits made at the builder and owners request.  Margo noted 
that the board just wanted to get a handle on the process for the future no matter who was doing 
the inspections. 
 
The board reviewed the Solar Permit with the Chief and added his recommendations back into 
the original permit. 
 
Chief Clark discussed with the board their previous decision to work with North Country 
Council without his input on the Hazardous Mitigation Plan update.  Mr. Strasser noted that the 
board had received information from North Country Council and it created a misunderstanding.  
Chief Clark noted that he would want to work with the previous contractor. 
 
The board reviewed the Pre-Disaster Mitigation Grant agreement.   On a motion by Mr. 
Bielefield, seconded by Mr. Strasser the Pre-Disaster Mitigation Grant for up to $8,000 was 
accepted and the board agreed to the applicant share match of $2,000 which will be met by 
service in kind.  The State will reimburse up to $6,000.  The motion passed. 
 
Chief Clark discussed the Pioneer Wedding Barn and other current projects.   
 
The O’Hara’s will be asked to submit an additional permit for completion of their basement as it 
was not included in the original building permit. Map 219, Lot 57.2 
 
With no more business and no appointments before the Board, MR. BIELEFIELD made a 
motion to adjourn; seconded by MR. STRASSER the meeting was adjourned at 3:35 pm. The 
next regular scheduled meeting will be on Monday May 16, 2016 at the Carolina Crapo Building 
at 5:30pm.  
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
Jennifer P. Gaudette 
Administrative Assistant 
 
 

 
 
 



 
 
 
 


